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Non-payment of stipend to EPWPs under Johannesburg 

Metro Health District 
 

The PSA, a Union that represents more than 240 000 members in the public sector and organs of state, 

is disappointed with the non-payment of EPWP stipend to employees employed under the Johannesburg 

Metro District since renewal of their contracts on 1 March 2023. 

 

Members of the PSA who are employed as EPWPs under the Johannesburg Metro District reported to 

the PSA Provincial Office that they have not received their stipend since renewal of their contract in 

March 2023. This act by the Department has negatively affected these EPWPs as they had to borrow 

money from loan sharks to come to work and their policies being under arrears. 

 

The PSA immediately sent a written communique to the Johannesburg Metro District with the list of 

members who reported non-payment to be urgently attended to and ensure that payment is made as 

soon as possible. 

 

EPWPs under the Johannesburg Metro with a similar challenge must send their name and surname, 

Persal number, ID number, and institution’s name to the PSA Labour Relations Officer, Mbusi Shibe, on 

082 880 8997 / Mbusi.shibe@psa.co.za or contact the Provincial Office on (011) 718 5400. 

 

Employees who would like to join the PSA are welcome to contact Sibusiso Ndzala, PSA Provincial 

Organising/Marketing Officer on Cell/WhatsApp 082 880 8964 or sibusiso.ndzala@psa.co.za 

 

Please note that EPWPs pay a PSA membership fee of only R52.30. 
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